Minutes of Outseats Parish Council meeting held on Monday 27 January 2014 in the Sampson Room, Hathersage Memorial Hall at 7.30pm         
Present:
Councillor Jane Marsden (chair)
In attendance:
Councillor Pauline Whitney
Councillor Jean Monks, Derbyshire Dales DC

Councillor Jean Hodgkinson 
Councillor Judith Twigg, Derbyshire CC
Councillor David Palmer
Councillor David Jackson, Hathersage PC
Councillor Bill Hanley
Mrs Jo Wood, Hathersage School
Councillor Bill Gordon
Clerk: Peter Leppard 


No members of the public were present.

10/14 
Apologies
There were apologies for absence from Peak Park Cllr Chris Furness.
11/14
Variations in Order of Business
None
12/14
Declaration of Members’ Interests
None  
13/14
Public Speaking

1. District Cllr Monks reported on steps DDDC propose to take to ensure earlier and better-targeted advice to residents next Xmas regarding bin-collection dates.

2. County Cllr Twigg reported on proposals to cease the mobile library service, and on a small amount of funding she has available for local projects. She confirmed that she is continuing to press officers to consult with Outseats PC on achieving Long Causeway remedial works which are much less expensive and better targeted than those currently proposed by DCC. Cllr Twigg also spoke of her concern regarding the time being taken by DCC to implement new double-yellow-line schemes.
3. Mrs Jo Wood, from Hathersage School governors, gave her termly report on school matters. 

14/14
Minutes of Parish Council Meetings
It was resolved to confirm as a correct record the minutes of the Council meeting held on 25 November, and also of the Planning Committee meeting held on 20 January.
15/14

Highways/Footpaths
1. It was noted that new anti-vehicle barriers have been erected at the entrances to Long Causeway. A reply to the Council’s letter to Patrick McLoughlin MP (minute 162/13.1) is still awaited. It was agreed that the consultation being sought by Cllr Twigg (minute 13/14.2) is essential.      Action: JT
2. Recent correspondence from Peak Horsepower about difficulties in using Hurstclough Lane was discussed. It was resolved that the Clerk would write to DCC to seek surface repairs to the section just east of Hurst Brook. 







Action: Clerk
3. Further to DCC’s proposal to fell some trees on Jaggers Lane (east of the junction with Coggers Lane) and the PDNPA Tree Officer’s subsequent advice that he could not support that course of action, it was resolved that the Parish Council does not support the trees’ removal at this time.
4. It was resolved to object to DCC’s proposed Order to divert permanently Footpath 37 at Cow Close Farm, because the consequent alteration needed to Footpath 39 has not been agreed, thus currently making the Footpath 37 diversion unworkable.



Action: Clerk
5. It was noted that a resident had complained to the Parish Council about barbed-wire fencing recently erected alongside Footpath 21 (near The Tower), and that this had led to discussions with the landowner to seek changes.
6. Councillors raised concern over a regularly-overflowing manhole cover in Coggers Lane which causes ice on the road when temperatures are low. It was resolved that the Clerk would investigate and seek remedial attention. 






Action: Clerk
16/14
DDDC’s domestic waste-collection arrangements over the Xmas period
It was noted that there had been dissatisfaction from residents about the District Council’s inadequate advice of revised collection dates. However, given the remarks of Cllr Monks (minute 13/14.1), it appeared that remedial action was now in hand, so there was no need for any Parish Council follow-up.

17/14
Public toliets
It was noted that Hathersage PC had recently suggested that a second set of public toilets should be provided in the village – in Oddfellows Rd. Outseats councillors were concerned at the implications this might have for their budget, given the cost-sharing arrangements between the 2 Councils. However, after discussion it was clear that the proposal currently has no formal status. 
18/14
Planning
There were no issues to discuss.

19/14    Finance
1. It was resolved to note the Statements of Accounts as at 30 November and 31 December 2013.
2. A recent application by Hathersage Allotments Group for one-off funding (based on a commitment given by Outseats PC in May 2012, but never taken up) was discussed. It was resolved that the 2012 commitment still stood, and thus a payment of £300 would be made to the Group.
3. It was resolved to authorise the following accounts for payment (total £921.22): 
·  Clerk – salary, office allowance and expenses for December
£195.45 

·  Hathersage Parish Council – website hosting 
£72.00

·  HMRC – PAYE, 3rd quarter

£216.00

·  Clerk – salary, office allowance and expenses for January 
£137.77


·  Hathersage Allotments Group – grant for fencing 
£300.00

4. It was resolved that an explanation of the calculation of the annual Precept will be included in the next parish newletter. 


Action: Clerk
20/14
Correspondence for Decision
1. It was resolved that the Council will be represented as follows at forthcoming meetings:

· DDDC Area Forum, Bakewell, 17 Feb: Cllr Marsden
· DDDC Parish Council Conference, Bakewell, 25 Feb: Cllr Palmer

· Police ‘Safer Neighbourhood’ meeting, Bradwell, 6 Mar: Cllr Hanley
· DALC Spring Seminar, Ashover, 27 Mar: the Clerk

2. It was resolved not to make a response to DCC’s Waste Management Strategy consultation.

3. The terms of a response to PDNPA’s Planning Service satisfaction survey were agreed, which the Clerk will send. 








Action: Clerk 

21/14
Items for Information

It was resolved that the following items for information should be received:

Derbys Assoc of Local Councils  
Circular 22/2013 


Hathersage PC                                                           Agendas 3/12/13 & 7/1/14, Minutes 5/11/13 & 3/12/13 

HPC Swimming Pool Committee
Agenda 14/1/14, Minutes 8/10/13 & 12/11/13 

Memorial Hall Committee
Agenda 6/1/14, Minutes 4/11/13



Heart for Hathersage
Minutes 26/11/13, 16/12/13 & 19/12/13


DDDC Walking for Health
Jan-Mar 2014

Derbyshire Dales Community Safety Newsletter
Autumn 2013

Clerks & Councils Direct
Jan 2014

The Clerk




      
      Jan 2014

22/14   Committee and other meeting Reports
1. Hathersage Parish Council – It was resolved that Cllr Gordon will attend the February meeting of HPC.  


          






    Action: BG
2. HPC Swimming Pool Committee – Cllr Jackson reported on several current matters.

3. HPC Recreation Committee (It was noted that from January 2014 this is the new name for the former Leisure Committee) – Cllr Hodgkinson reported on the current position re the proposed skatepark. 
4. Hathersage & Outseats Jt Transport Committee – Concerns about irresponsible parking outside Hathersage School at the start and end of the school day were noted.   

5. Memorial Hall Committee – Cllr Marsden reported that funds have now been found for redecoration.
6. Allotments Group – Cllr Hanley agreed to become the Council’s link with this Group.

7. Heart for Hathersage – Cllr Whitney reported that approaching businesses for support is ongoing.

8. Stanage Forum – Cllr Marsden reported on a meeting earlier today, which had no clear outcomes.

23/14
Parish Matters and Items for Next Agenda
1. It was noted that over 80% of the required number of Outseats signatures have been collected for the parish petition to DDDC for a Community Governance Review; Councillors will proactively seek the remaining signatures needed.
2. The vacancy for a Councillor had been suitably advertised for some weeks. The only application received had been from Mr Nick Williams, and the Council resolved to appoint him to the vacancy. 






Dates of Next Meetings
The next two meetings will be at 7.30pm on 24 February and 24 March, at Hathersage Memorial Hall.
The meeting closed at 10.10pm.
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